
 

A LETTER FROM THE PRESIDENT:  
 
Iôm writing this letter at the beginning of May, looking out at the garden which is covered with a fine  
covering of frost. Spring was late in coming this year but, undaunted by the cold, the trees are festooned 
with blossom signalling the promise of warmer days to come. 
 

These last few months have been a busy but rewarding time for me 
as I have travelled around the Districts from Cober Hill in Yorkshire to  
Tonbridge in Kent and various points in between. This opportunity to  
share experiences, fellowship and worship with so many different  
Groups of women I find both rewarding and uplifting, it is for me one  
of the main privileges of the role of President. 
 
 Collage made by participants at the Cober Hill residential weekend. 

 

The Annual Residential Conference at Swanwick has certainly been the 
highlight of our year to date. The keynote speaker Rachel Lampard, 
leader of the Joint Public Issues Team, challenged and motivated us to 
participate in the mindful art of óCraftivismô, an effective method of 
protesting against injustice. There are many areas of injustice in our 
world, but our focus was on the rising poverty and hunger which is the 
reality for so many people across Britain today, evidenced by the steep 
rise in the need for Foodbanks since the introduction of the Universal 
Credit Scheme. 
 
Pictured here is an example of ócraftivismô, an embroidered napkin 
worked by Janice Clark and sent to her MP. 

 

Other speakers included Ruth Dearnley, CEO of Stop the Traffik, who spoke passionately about ways of 
combating people trafficking using modern everyday technology, and Su Hallcroft, from the Hazel Twig 
Theatre Company, performed óChosenô her very moving interpretation of Mary, mother of Jesus. 
 

Looking ahead, I look forward to sharing with our sisters from across Europe as we meet in Belfast for the 
World Federation Joint Area Seminar, hosted by Methodist Women in Ireland. 
 

On June 29th we will be sharing in óStory and Songô at our Methodist Conference Fringe Event in  
Nottingham. We will have the opportunity to experience and hear the story behind óSigns for Worshipô led 
by Colin Townsend, to hear of Anneôs experiences during her time as President/Vice President, and to 
hear the results of this yearôs writing competition óAt The Heartô. Do come and join us; details can be found 
in the following pages of this newsletter and on the website. 
 

I wish you all a relaxing summer. 
With every blessing 
 

Sandra 
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You will be aware that following interviews at the February Forum meeting, we were unable to appoint 

a new Vice -President/President for 2018 -2022 , and we are now re-advertising this role. Please use 

the flyer inserted herewith to advertise the role as widely as possible (via newsletters, websites, word of 

mouth, etc)ñand of course, please give prayerful thought as to whether this might be your own calling. 



 

Meet a Mission Partner 

Our Woman in Zimbabwe  

 

Isabel Hill talks about her day-to-day life in rural Zimbabwe: 

 
     Ordinarily I go to the rural areas to visit orphans and vulnerable 
children. However, whenever I am in the office there are often two    

to four people waiting for help in the form of food, counselling, or just 
an ear to listen. In doing this you have to get used to being let down 
by people and to letting people down yourself because its impossible 
to meet everyone's need. So breakdowns, fatigue and frustration are normal feelings even for the most seasoned 
person. As I deal with these cases I often experience a sense of helplessness and inadequacy. 

My highest moment is on Friday after work, when I go for my Praise and Worship Team practice at Hillside 
Methodist Church, preparing for Sunday service. It's important to prepare ourselves and the congregation for 
worship and not just to entertain. When singing, our spirit should connect with God's for worship to begin. 

It's Sunday morning. I wake up at 4.00am, have my morning devotions, and prepare for church. The Sunday 
service starts at 9.30am, and at 9.00am I am there. There are a few people inside, some praying, some chatting. 

I join those praying, asking God to help our team as we lead, requesting the Holy Spirit to anoint our lips, 
thoughts and words which we sing so as to evangelise in everyone's heart. 

It is this time well spent in the presence of 
the Holy Spirit that replenishes my spirit 
and enables me to carry on day to day in  
the work that I do. 

In this picture, I am third from the right, in 
my Manyano uniform, as the Praise and 
Worship Team opens in prayer at the      
beginning of the Sunday morning service. 

Isabel Hill 

In May Anne Browse (MWiB Vice President) 
and Jude Simms (Communications Officer) 
travelled to northern Germany to attend the 
European Methodist Festival óStaunen!ô (óBe 
amazed!ô). The five-day event brought together 
more than 800 Methodists from around 29 
countries across Europe, including around 20 
people from Britain, and together we joined in a 
programme of worship, Bible study, seminars, 
cultural trips and fun activities. We met friends 
made in Houston in 2016, and made new 
friends in fellowship in small groups and at 
mealtimes. 

A full report and pictures of the Festival will be 
in the next newsletter and on the website. 

Empowerment gifts  

Every year MWiB gives Empowerment Gifts totalling 
£10,000 to projects working to empower women and 
girls overseas by providing staff and training costs, or 
buying equipment to facilitate their work. The Forum 
meeting in September 2017 
considered nine projects 
meeting the criteria, and  
unanimously agreed to give: 

£2,000 to Pregnancy Twinning, 
Malawi and Nigeria  

and £1,000 each to: 
  ~ MCK Tharaka, Kenya 
  ~ LôProgramme de Sant® Communautaire, Benin 
  ~ Women: Faith, Family and Community, Haiti 
  ~ Mother to Mother playgroups, Kenya 
  ~ Family of Hope School, Uganda 
  ~ Cervical Cancer Screening, Kenya 
  ~ Wesleyan School Teacher Training, Pakistan 
  ~ Dieu NôOublie Personne, Togo 

2018 Empowerment Gift application forms: download 
from the MWiB website, or telephone to request by post. 



 

EXECUTIVE MEETINGS: 20th June, 5th September and 21st November 2018 

FORUM MEETINGS: 29thð30th September 2018 and 16thð17th February 2019 

If you have any issues to raise or questions to ask, please speak to your Forum Rep.  

South Africa: equipping, encouraging and empowering 

In February 2018 World Federation Officer Carolyn Lawrence and Helen Kim 
Scholar Rachel Allison visited South Africa on behalf of MWiB and the British 
Methodist Church. Carolyn writes: 

I was particularly interested in the leadership programme for women written 
by our Mission Partner Revd Jane Day, and the MWiB Executive agreed 
this could be a useful connection and learning experience. Jane lives in   
Germiston, near Johannesburg, with husband Steve; they very graciously 
allowed us to stay with them in their home and it was great to be with them 
and learn about their life in South Africa.  

The six-part ôMagnifyõ womenõs leadership programme takes its name and 
inspiration from the song of Mary in Luke Chapter 1, and aims to equip, 
encourage and empower women to serve God wherever they are in Godõs 
mission. Rachel and I attended a ôMagnifyõ day exploring spirituality at   
Enseni, a wonderful retreat centre set in beautiful gardens. We engaged with the theme of ôloveõ in three different 
ways ð creativity, an awareness walk, and quiet prayer ð  before coming together to share Holy Communion. 

We felt it was important to learn some of the nationõs history, particularly the 
apartheid era, and we visited the Apartheid Museum which was opened in 
2001. At the ticket office we were randomly given tickets classifying us as 
either ôwhiteõ or ônon-whiteõ. Rachel had a ôwhiteõ ticket and mine was ônon-
whiteõ, which meant we had to enter separately through different gates      
allocated to our race group [picture left]. In a very small way I experienced the 

uncertainty and vulnerability of being separated, and wondering if that meant 

I would be spending the day alone as it was not clear where and if we would 
meet up. The museum took us on a dark and difficult journey that ended in 
hopefulness for the future. 

Rachel and I had the privilege of visit-
ing the Connexional Office of the 
Methodist Church of South Africa, 

where Rachel led the staff devotions [picture right], and we visited an 

amazing exhibition housed there which tells the history of Methodism in 
South Africa.  

We visited the township church of Good Hope with Revd Steve Day who 

led the entire liturgy in Xhosa. The local people are amazed that a British 
man has gone to the trouble of learning their language and he has earned 
a lot of respect for that.  

It was a great privilege to visit Steve and Jane and find out more about their lives and ministry and to learn about 
the nation of South Africa and its issues, and I am immensely grateful to have been given this opportunity. I pray 
as I follow up from this visit, that I will be able to enable others to gain an insight into this part of Godõs church 
and to inspire them to pray for South Africa and indeed our sister churches across the world. 

 

Carolyn Lawrence, 
February 2018 

 
 
 
You can read Carolynõs full report on the 
MWiB website, and Carolyn and Rachel 
welcome speaking invitationsñsee back 
page for contact details. 

Mission Partner Jane Day (l), with  

Carolyn (c) and Rachel (r) 

Participants in the Magnify day Worship at the church of Good Hope 


